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Meeting Minutes 
 

 
For the list of attendees, please see the attached sign in sheet. 

 
• Donna Danson opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and asking everyone to introduce 

themselves. 
 
• Donna asked Phil Mann, City of Gainesville Traffic, to talk about the new TMC and Public 

Works Building.  The building is rated for a Category 5 Hurricane.  The TMC was funded 
through a partnership between the City of Gainesville, the University of Florida, Alachua 
County and the FDOT.  The TMC portion of the building cost $1.5 Million to build, which 
includes everything in the TMC and the emergency generator.  The video wall is comprised of 
eighteen 46” Computer monitors with built-in computers.  There is a raised floor under the 
TMC and the back room for ease of moving, rewiring and/or adding consoles within the TMC. 

 
• Donna then stated the purpose of the meeting, which is to come together as a group to 

enhance communications and discuss our successes and areas of improvement for Traffic 
Incident Management. 

 
• Donna introduced Paul Clark, Statewide TIM Program Manager, and asked him if he wanted to 

say anything to the Team.  Paul stated that he has visited many of the TIM Teams around the 
state and that he feels that this is one of the most cohesive teams and he is glad that he could 
attend and learn from the group.  Paul also stated that during the FHWA TIM Training in 
Orlando a few months ago, that it was recognized that the State needed to update the Spill 
Mitigation Policy. 

 
• Donna stated that she had not received any corrections for the last set of Meeting Minutes, so 

as of now they are approved. 
 
• Laurie Windham provided updates for Construction Projects in the area. 

 
 Main Street Project – This Saturday, the contractor is scheduled to pave the current 
section and then continue moving north.  The project is scheduled to end in late April or 
early May. 

 SR 26 overpass over US 301 is scheduled for completion early next year, but the bridge 
will open on the 17th with a small ribbon cutting ceremony. 

 SR 120 Resurfacing Project is almost complete with some striping remaining. 
 Archer Road Project – Contractor is closing and reconfiguring the medians.  They will 
be closing the NB ramp off of I-75 to Archer Road and closures are currently only 
approved for nighttime, but the contractor is looking to have a full closure for 
approximately 48 hours. 

 
• Ed Ward stated that it has been fairly quiet with the EOC. 

 The Statewide Regional Evacuation study has been completed for this area and there 
are only a few areas remaining to be completed. 



 There is an increased fire hazard in the area due to the drought and cold weather. 
 The Florida Emergency Preparedness Association Annual Meeting will be held at the 
Hilton at Walt Disney World from January 24-28, 2011.  Go to www.fepa.org for more 
information. 

 Dave Donnelly, Alachua County EOC, discussed the status of the Countywide 
Evacuation Plan. 

 Dave asked if smoke/fog signs were readily available should any wildfires cause 
closures of the roads.  Ed stated that the FDOT Maintenance yards had a supply of the 
signs and that should any more be needed, that they could get them from the sign shop 
in Lake City. 

 Alan Martin, FDOT Maintenance, asked if there could be communications from FHP to 
FDOT Maintenance to remove the smoke/fog signs to remove the signs.  FHP calls 
FDOT to put out the signs, but then don’t call for removal and the signs often sit there 
for a week or more when not needed.  Pete stated that if the request for the sign is 
posted on the FHP CAD system, that the TMC Operator can create an event and then 
can have a daily reminder to call to see if they are still needed.  Pete and Donna to 
speak with TMC staff. 

 
• Chris Dolan was not at the meeting, so Phil Mann provided the City of Gainesville update. 

 
 The Gainesville TMC was not notified of the fatality and subsequent shut down of I-75.  
Phil was notified by a consultant stuck in traffic.  If the TMC is notified then they can 
assist with changing signal plans on available corridors and using the CCTVs to identify 
congestion points. 

 Captain Fincher, FHP, suggested that something be scheduled for the various agencies 
to meet at the TMC to exchange information and to have the other agencies see what 
resources the TMC can provide. 

 Phil will provide the Team with a contact sheet with TMC hours and contact names and 
phone numbers. 

 
• Pete Vega provided an update of FDOT District 2 ITS and 511. 
 

 The Jacksonville TMC uses the 511 feedback system as a tool to monitor traffic on I-75.  
Motorists use this part of the system to provide information and report accidents and 
debris.  If anyone on the team wants to receive this information, provide Donna with 
your contact information and the TMC will forward the information for the I-75 corridor. 
 University Towing is under contract for the I-75 area to verify accidents and provide 
information to the TMC. 

 The TMC has a “traffic plane” under contract, which can be sent to the Gainesville area 
to provide information and photos of the accident area. 

 The TMC is now using Inrix data to track traffic conditions on I-75 in the Gainesville 
area.  The Inrix data is generated through GPS information from commercial vehicles.   

 Central Office is looking at possibly funding some projects on I-75 in the area between 
the Rest Area and SR 222. 

 Transpo is next week, for more information go to itsflorida.org 
 
• Donna asked everyone to look at the list of accidents to see if there was a need to discuss any 

of the accidents. 
 

 It was noted that the fatality on November 30, 2010 at MM 397 on I-75, stated that a 
semi was involved, when the actual vehicle was a ¾ ton Dodge pickup. 



 All of the accidents with closures over 90 minutes appear to be due to fatalities, so there 
wasn’t much that could have been done to decrease the closure times. 

 
• Donna gave the general announcements: 

 
 Donna had copies of the FHWA Field Operations Guide, a handbook for first 

responders originally intended for Road Rangers, which provides a lot of good 
information and reminders for responders.  Anyone wanting a copy should speak with 
Donna. 

 The enhanced FHP enforcement for the Thanksgiving Holiday weekend resulted in 36% 
fewer fatalities this year as compared to last year.  Statewide there were 12,770 
citations given over the weekend. 

 
• Donna stated that if no one had anything else, that we would begin the RISC Debriefing 

Meeting. 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned 








